
Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting for the Parish of Tettenhall Wood 
 

Held at Christ Church on 24 April 2022 @ 10 a.m. 

Introduction: Rev Phil Wootton welcomed everyone to the APCM which was being held 
during the service 

Apologies for Absence:  David Hughes, Pam Bevan, John and Liz Biddulph 

Vestry Meeting:  Election of Wardens 
As there were no other nominations, the following were confirmed as wardens for the 
coming year: 
Christ Church:  Joan Collins 
Good Shepherd:  David Hughes 
NB Joan has given notification she will stand down in 2023 
 
Looking back over the past year 

• Minutes of the last meeting held on 25 April, 2021: The minutes were agreed as 
correct, with no questions being received in advance.  No matters arising were raised  

•  Electoral Roll Reports 2022: Christ Church Good Shepherd: The Electoral Roll 
reports were received. GS increased from 54 to 57. Thanks were given for the life of 
Anne Longstaff (funeral June 2021). CC remained unchanged at 132 (3 removed, 3 
added). Thanks were given to the electoral roll officers for their hard work. 

• Finance Reports for the year 2021: Treasurer’s Report, Christ Church statement, 
Good Shepherd statement The reports were available:  Steph thanked everyone for 
their giving, and thanked Richard Humphrey, Les Key and David Hughes for their 
different roles in doing the accounts.  Steph was thanked for all her work. 

• Parish Trustees (TAR) – available to be read. 

• Reports from: 

• PCC Secretary - available 

• Churchwarden at Christ Church - available 

• Churchwarden at Good Shepherd – available 

• Incumbent (2021-22) – Report delivered at the meeting and to be available 
subsequently. 

 
Listening to God’s word 
Looking forward 

• Future Challenge: conclusion of Incumbent’s Report 
 
Election of Church Officers: - Most are continuing to serve as for the past year.  

 Deputy Wardens: 

• Good Shepherd: Jane Brough 

• Christ Church: Pam Humphrey 

Assistant Wardens: 

• Customary at Christ Church 

• Ben Hemming willing to fulfil the role at Good Shepherd and duly appointed 

 



GS reps to PCC:  - Potentially 3 places available (Gerald Lloyd has moved out of the area, and 
Hazel Guy and Lisa Williams are unable to attend meetings) 

• No nominations received 

CC reps to PCC: 

• Nigel Gunter – nominated by Caroline Seaton, and seconded by Angela Williams, and 
duly appointed. 

CC reps for Deanery Synod: 2 vacancies as Jane Woolf and Russell Taylor have left the parish 
(Thanks to them for their work on Deanery Synod) 

• No nominations received 

Covenanting Churches: – the future is unclear.   

• Alison Bull agreed to continue if needed. 

PCC minute secretary: (Thanks to Jane Woolf for her past work in this role) 

• Remains unfulfilled 
 

Appointment of Independent Examiner: 
It was proposed to continue with the Lichfield Diocesan Board of Finance and duly agreed. 
Proposed by Stephanie Hemming and seconded by Sue Wilson. 
 
Liturgy of the Sacrament 

 
Notices 

• AOB as notified in advance – none received 

• Date and venue of APCM for 2023 – Proposed 23 April 2023 at Good Shepherd (in 
principle) 
 
 
 

Other reports, for information 

• Christ Church Pastoral Group 

• Mothers Union 

• Christ Church Fellowship 
  
Number Present: 42 

 
 
  
                                                                                                                                                                                
 


